
Amanda Swor 
direct dial: (512) 807-2904
aswor@drennergroup.com

May 28, 2021

Ms. Rosie Truelove Via Electronic Delivery
Housing and Planning Department
City of Austin
Street-Jones Bldg., 1000 E. 11th Street
Austin, TX 78752

Re: 11705 Research Blvd. – (C14-2020-0146) – Rezoning application for the 5.60-acre 
piece of property located at 11705 Research Blvd. in Austin, Travis County, Texas 
(the “Property”)

Dear Ms. Truelove:

As representatives of the owners of the Property, we respectfully request postponement 
of the public hearing currently scheduled for Zoning and Platting Commission on June 1, 2021 to 
the June 15, 2021 Zoning and Platting Commission meeting. This postponement is to allow the 
applicant to finalize discussions with Transportation Department staff.  This is the applicant’s first 
request for postponement.

Please let me know if you or your team members require additional information or have 
any questions. Thank you for your time and attention to this project. 

Very truly yours,

Amanda Swor

CC: Joi Harden, Planning and Zoning Review Department (via electronic delivery)
Sherri Sirwaitis, Planning and Zoning Review Department (via electronic delivery)


